





													Oct. 8 2001








Opal, 





Thank you again for the wonderful photos and your letter. I have been re-reading your letter over and over. I believe Reuben Truman Ross (who married Rebecca James) is an important part of our family puzzle. I tried to compare what you had written in your letter with what I have been told by other people who are related to this same Reuben. Some things seem to fit, while others don’t seem to.





In your letter you mention that Richard and Catherine (McCleese) Ross had 5 children:





“Margaret married Arthur Prince”. I have no Margaret as a sister to Reuben Truman Ross, but that’s OK. Odds are he has brothers and sisters that I have not found yet.





“Elizabeth married William James”.  This should confirm that this is the right family!! From several sources I have reports that Reuben Truman Ross had a sister, Mary Elizabeth Ross, who married William R.  James on 18 OCT 1836 in Greenup Co,Ky. Bu
